Dornie Community Shop Steering Group
Meeting 8 March 2022 (via Zoom)
Present: Alison Jack, Lynne McSween, Alison Macrae, Jane Reynard, Michelle Baron, John MacDonald (JM), Christine Finlay, Matthew Baron, Mary Robb, Fay Mackenzie, Judith Eele
Apologies: Eric Spencer
Christine opened the meeting by thanking everyone who had turned up for the photoshoot today at the shop.

Funding for Structural Survey
John had looked into the possibility of obtaining funding for a structural survey, and had obtained a quote for such from Andy Gray @ £1250+VAT.  John reported that HIE has a scheme to give assistance with professional fees and he will send an application form over to the group to look at. It’s possible we can get full funding, but we should also investigate whether the community could make a small contribution (around 20%) if necessary.  Matthew will approach Dornie Projects Group about the possibility of financial assistance. 
Update on Community Consultation
Judith gave an update on survey responses so far.  Already there are 85 responses, which is impressive. 93% of responses so far are in support of a community buyout. Paper copies are now available for those who can’t/don’t want to complete the survey on-line. It was agreed that the same group who did the leaflet drop would deliver paper surveys.  A drop box for completed surveys is available at Jane’s gate.  Judith mentioned that the preferred method is on-line so this should be encouraged wherever possible. 
Judith will be bringing on materials for the open event in the hall on 22 March. We will need to provide some refreshments (tea/coffee/biscuits etc).  It was agreed that we would need to book the full hall for the event, as well as the kitchen for producing refreshments.  Fay will update the hall booking. 
Matthew mentioned that there will also be a display about the pontoons project at the event.

Creating a Facebook event
Alison suggested creating a Facebook event for the open day as this would spread the word about the day.  This was agreed.

Survey end date

Judith suggested we set an end date of the week after the open event for the survey closing (so that’s end of March)
Update on legal matters/ separate request to temporarily run the Post Office

Johnny Bell of Twindeerlaw had provided an updates prior to the meeting which summarised the position regarding the transfer of the shop to the Community, and also information about the lady from Aberdeenshire who had expressed an interest in keeping the Dornie Post Office open temporarily.  Matthew and Fay will be meeting with the lady on Friday (11 March) so we will discuss this again at the next meeting
Visit to another community-owned shop
It was agreed that it would be useful to visit other community owned shops prior to the open even.  Mary said she knew people at both Carbost and Armadale, and would be happy to contact them and set something up. 
Kyle and Lochalsh Community Trust
Fay and Christine are being interviewed by KLCT next Tuesday and will give feedback
Next meeting – Tuesday 15th March @ 7pm (via Zoom)
